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“Our work directly
impacts people’s lives.
Knowing that my day-
to-day contributions at
work could positively
influence someone’s
life is a significant
motivator to keep
going.”
It is this kind of thinking that makes eWater Group an
exceptional place to work. Our people – like Shreya Gyawali –
bring a wealth of knowledge and experience to our



organisation but it is the willingness to making a difference in
the lives of vulnerable people and their communities that is
truly exceptional.

We are an organisation dedicated to delivering water
management expertise and tools in Australia and
internationally through our three divisions – the Australian
Water Partnership, eWater Solutions, and Mekong Water
Solutions.

The Australian Water Partnership (AWP) is a key part of
Australia’s support for sustainable water resources
management in South Asia, the Mekong region, and the
Pacific. Working closely with the Department of Foreign
Affairs and Trade, AWP supports a range of activities that
draw on Australian expertise to respond to assistance from
our international partners and governments.



In her role as AWP’s Senior Program Officer, Shreya has a
whole raft of responsibilities including managing and
engaging on international and national events for AWP but
just as important, if not more, leading the Gender, Equality,
Disability, and Social Inclusion (or GEDSI) portfolio within
AWP.



Shreya works with the AWP program team to better integrate
GEDSI across all activities, as well as lead on internal policy
reviews and implementation processes. It is one of our
critical roles within AWP.

“AWP’s commitment to advancing Gender Equality,
Disability, and Social Inclusion (GEDSI) in partnership with
different organisations in Australia and overseas is a
significant reason of why I work at AWP.”

Water has always played a big role in Shreya’s life. Having
worked in the development sector in her hometown of
Kathmandu, Nepal, prior to moving to Australia to complete
her Master’s in Applied Anthropology and Participatory
Development from the Australian National University Shreya
participated in field visits to see first-hand the impacts of
water stress on women and girls.

“Issues like water insecurity disproportionately impacts
women and girls. It impacts their education, hygiene, and
safety, and as they usually have the responsibility of fetching
water- also impacts their time. These issues are embedded



within cultural contexts and social norms and become further
exacerbated in the face of climate change as well as in crisis
scenarios.

“Water issues are personal issues for women and girls.
Creating change in this space will mean having the ability to
influence people’s attitudes, beliefs, and behaviour – which is
what I would like to do, and being in this sector is a great
platform to meet like-minded people and create momentum
for that change.”

Now working at AWP for nearly two years, Shreya has
represented AWP at major national and international events,
including SIWI World Water Week 2022 in Stockholm where
she collaborated with water leaders from Australia and the
region to share knowledge and successes.  She is on her own
leadership journey as one of AWP’s Young Water
Professionals and brings her passion and unique perspective
to her work every day. 

“Being a Nepali woman with my own cultural experiences
and having seen the lived realities of people back home, I am
aspiring to be a change agent and champion for people in



my community, and I see this as a step towards making that
happen.”

“There is a crucial need to recognise and accept the different
forms of knowledge that inform solutions to the challenges of
climate change; cultural, Indigenous, technical, and local
knowledge and find ways to better integrate them together.”

It is this commitment to changing how we engage with
communities, develop policies and programs on water
management, and think more strategically about our water
resources, which remains central to the work of AWP and
eWater Group.

Who are we?

eWater Group is owned by the Australian Federal, State and
Territory governments to further develop Australia’s world-
class modelling tools and to provide support and training
nationwide and internationally.

Our organisation is comprised of three divisions – eWater
Solutions, the Australian Water Partnership and the Mekong



Water Solutions to deliver water management solutions for
communities in Australia and overseas.

We also partner with the Australian Department of Foreign
Affairs and Trade, and research groups and institutions to
provide expertise and support for sustainable water
management solutions in Australia and internationally, now
and into the future.

MEET ROHAN KENT,
AUSTRALIAN WATER
PARTNERSHIP
Our people who represent our organisation are exceptional.
Our people bring years – in many cases decades – of
experience from a diverse range of industries, including
international development, science and technology,
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academia, public policy, project management, sales, and
more.

We are an organisation dedicated to delivering water
management expertise and tools in Australia and
internationally through our three divisions – the Australian
Water Partnership, eWater Solutions, and Mekong Water
Solutions.

The Australian Water Partnership (AWP) is a key part of
Australia’s support for sustainable water resources
management in South Asia, the Mekong region, and the
Pacific. Working closely with the Department of Foreign
Affairs and Trade, AWP supports a range of activities that
draw on Australian expertise to respond to assistance from
our international partners and governments.



As the AWP Program Lead, Rohan Kent plays a critical role in
our international program of activities, overseeing a diverse
range of projects across the Indo-Pacific in river basin and
water resources planning, urban and rural water, agriculture,
flood and drought management, and climate resilience.

Prior to joining AWP in 2021, Rohan worked across several
sectors, including health, education, humanitarian and
international development, and Indigenous community
programs, including Save The Children Australia as its
Deputy Humanitarian Director, and at the Australian Civil-



Military Centre in its Concepts and Capabilities Unit.

“Most of my career has been based around working with
vulnerable communities through international development
and a rights-based programming lens. Within these roles, I
have worked closely with multiple stakeholders – many with
differing or competing perspectives. This has helped me not
only appreciate the need to take time to design projects
carefully so there is not only a focus on sustainable
outcomes but also ensure they are delivered in an efficient
and effective way.”

“With any role or project, I believe effective communication
cannot be underestimated; this helps to promote ownership
and create a supportive environment around the project. And
of course, it would be remiss of me not to mention how
important accountability is within the project management
cycle and how it must be encouraged so responsibility for
actions is ensured.”

In addition, Rohan has worked across several development
and disaster settings, implementing integrated programs in
the protection, WASH, food security and livelihoods, and



health sectors in the Philippines, Fiji, Pakistan, Iraq, and
South Sudan.

While bringing decades of experience to AWP and its
partners is nothing short of invaluable, it is Rohan’s
understanding of the development sector, together with his
compassion for the needs of the world’s most vulnerable
people, that sets Rohan apart from others.

“Water security is a challenge that impacts us all. It’s not just



about the ability to provide for industrial, agricultural,
recreational, energy, and domestic needs. While these are
important, we also need to consider the integrity and
sustainability of our surrounding ecosystems.”

“It’s important that as Australians we continue to be involved
in discussions around water security if we want Australia –
and our neighbours – to enjoy continued sustainable
development, the preservation of the environmental, and
poverty reduction.”

“After all, as Australia, we have much to contribute given we
have the privilege of having the oldest, continuing living
culture in the world, who can share their knowledge and
learnings on caring for water and waterways and promoting
better water security.”

It is this commitment to finding solutions to real-world
challenges facing communities impacted by climate change,
access to water supply, and quality, that drives Rohan and
his team to do more. 

“Continuing the conversation doesn’t always mean we are



the ones talking. Being present is important but so is acting
with humility and patience in this space when we are
engaging in conversation. My experience across the world in
the aid and development sector has taught me to focus on
‘listening’ as well as to talk at the appropriate time.”

“We must listen to what rights holders and duty bearers’
needs are and work with them in partnership to drive
innovative solutions and not just impose what we think they
need upon them, no matter how good we think our solutions
might be.”

“I remember listening to representatives from the Kaurna
people at this year’s AWP Partners Workshop. They spoke of
the need for people to take more time to listen to what the
environment around us is saying. Indigenous knowledge is a
critical source of water science.  We need to recognise its
value, and the ways that we can both share and learn from in
this space.”

It is this level of commitment by Rohan to the vision and
mission of AWP, and the wider eWater Group, that enables
our organisation to have an indelible impact on the lives of



people and their communities within Australia and
internationally.

Who are we?

eWater Group is owned by the Australian Federal, State and
Territory governments to further develop Australia’s world-
class modelling tools and to provide support and training
nationwide and internationally.

Our organisation is comprised of three divisions – eWater
Solutions, the Australian Water Partnership and the Mekong
Water Solutions to deliver water management solutions for
communities in Australia and overseas.

We also partner with the Australian Department of Foreign
Affairs and Trade, and research groups and institutions to
provide expertise and support for sustainable water
management solutions in Australia and internationally, now
and into the future.



EWATER GROUP
CELEBRATES 10
YEARS.
eWater Group
celebrates 10 years of
water expertise in
Australia and
internationally
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This year marks ten years of eWater Group, and we recently
took the opportunity to acknowledge and celebrate our
achievements so far and the challenges that we have faced
as an organisation over the past decade.

Representatives from across Federal, State, and Territory
governments, the private sector, research, and international
institutions, recently came together at a special event in



Canberra to celebrate eWater Group and its divisions, and
our work in Australia, the Mekong, and the Indo-Pacific
region.

Since our inception, we have led the way in delivering water
management, water security, and sustainability solutions
through our expertise, knowledge, program delivery, and
water modelling tools and services.

Michael Wilson, Group CEO, said the event was a great
opportunity for employees, our owners, and partners to
acknowledge the collective efforts by all to deliver water
management expertise and tools to meet both the Australian
and international needs and the increasing pressure of
climate change on our environment.

“I thank our owners and partners for the support and
collaboration that have shown eWater Group over the past
ten years and now into the future. With this support, our
organisation will continue to grow and reinforces Australia as
a leader in water management, water security, and
sustainability, here and internationally.”



While we acknowledge our achievements over the past
decade, we are now looking ahead to the future as eWater
Group, and its divisions continue to deliver new programs as
well as strengthen and create new partnerships in Australia
and internationally.


